Commission on Nonprofit Health and Human Services
Private Provider Cost Increases, Nonprofit Agency Financial Condition, Sources of Revenue Workgroup meeting

January 7, 2011
Minutes

Present:  Patrick Johnson (Chair), Cindy Butterfield (Chair), Stephen DiPietro, Barry Simon, Marcie Dimenstein, Maureen Price-Boreland, Jon Clemens, Regina Straka
Introductions

Approval of minutes from previous meeting - November 29, 2010.
Review of preliminary report already submitted:
One of the workgroups has already submitted a final report.  It was recommended that we follow the same format.

Update from the co-chairs:

The DCF Statistician will be helping out with the stratified random sample of 135 independent audits. Cindy should be able to share some feedback by our next meeting.

The group discussed the conference call held on 1/4/11 with commission co-chairs.
The workgroup discussed the appointment of Deborah Heinrich to new Cabinet level non-profit ombudsman position.  Deborah may be invited to the commission meeting on Tuesday.  This could result in an increase in communication with the Governor's office.
The deadline is to complete our work by the April 1st.  The workgroup should have a draft of the report by March 8th to present at the commission meeting scheduled for that day.

The Urban Institute Nat'l Center for Charitable Statistics is a possible source of data:

This was referred to us by Bob Dakers from OPM.  Patrick will have his intern give them a call to find out more information.

Work plan schedule and next meetings:

We will collect the audit reports from OPM and begin our analysis.  Cindy also received information on CL&P and UI rates.  The CL&P rates have increased by 90% since 2000 and UI rates have increased 87.3% since 2000.  Cindy also has similar information on natural gas.  Committee members will provide data on insurance.

Bob Dakers requested information on expenditures vs. revenue ratios.  We need to explain why revenue may be higher.  The group discussed the fact that these ratios may not properly reflect the financial health of an agency or a publically funded program within an agency because to survive the agency has to have a balanced budget and the revenue balance could be coming from burning down endowment for example, or loans, or emergency grants from a community foundation.  We will need to give hard facts to present the full picture. It may take a couple of weeks for the analysis to be complete.
Guiding Principles: To assure a healthy, viable, and efficient community based non-profit human service sector working in partnership with state government to provide services consistent with best practices.

Next meetings:

Friday, 2/4 at 1:00 pm to review the data



Tuesday, 2/15 at 12:00 pm to discuss recommendations
